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Thank you Chair, South Africa is delivering this statement on behalf of the African 

Group. 

 

The Low Earth Orbit (LEO is becoming increasingly congested with  satellites and 

mega-constellations  resulting in several challenges, amongst those, are the sun-

reflected luminosity and radio-frequency emissions negatively impacting 

astronomical observations. The African Group is equally concerned about  degrading 

interference on astronomical observations and is of the view that the matter merits 

urgent discussion.  

 

In this regard, the Group affirms its support for the maintenance of the agenda item 

on Dark and Quiet Skies within the STSC as well as the establishment of an Expert 

Group to explore a comprehensive approach that assesses the impact of the mega-

constellations on astronomical observations with the aim of implementing mitigating 

measures and ensuring the long-time sustainability of outer space.  

 

The African Group is of the firm view that collaboration between all relevant 

stakeholders should be  encouraged to ensure that the benefits of outer space and 

space-derived data continue to benefit all and prevent the deterioration and visibility 

of the night sky and enabling conditions for the exploitation of space, thus preserving 

outer space for future generations.  

 

I thank you. 


